
 

 
 

 

 
6/6/2019 

 

To:  All P&C Insurers, Including Surplus Lines Companies 

 
 The Missouri Department of Insurance, Financial Institutions & Professional Registration 
(DIFP) is initiating a data call to collect claims information related to losses incurred in Missouri due 
to the severe weather of May 22 of this year.  The scope of the data call is as follows: 
 
 All P&C insurers, including surplus lines insurers, with business in force for the 
following lines of business should report: 
   
  Residential Property  
  Commercial Property 
  Private Passenger Automobile 
  Commercial Automobile 
  Business Interruption 
  Workers Compensation 
  All other lines that incurred losses due to the severe weather detailed below. 
 
 The information to be reported consists of costs arising from claims incurred due to the 
tornadoes and associated severe weather of May 22.  There claims should be associated with two 
primary events: 
  

1.  The 5/22 tornado that originated near Eldon, Missouri and terminated in Jefferson City 

Missouri. 

2. The 5/22 tornado activity that impacted Barton and Jasper counties, including Carl Junction and 

Golden City.   

 
Data should be updated monthly and then quarterly according to the following due dates: 
 
First Filing:  June 30, 2019 
Second Filing: July 31, 2019 
Third Filing:  August, 31, 2019 
Fourth Filing: September 30, 2019 
Fifth Filing:  December 31, 2019 
Sixth Filing: March 31, 2020 
Seventh Filing:  June 30, 2020 
 
Data should be filed on the standardized disaster reporting template developed by the 

NAIC.   The Excel-based template is available at 
https://insurance.mo.gov/industry/filings/stats/index.php.    Each updated filing should reflect 
cumulative claims experience consisting of all losses since date of occurrence, 
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including those reported on previous filings.  Each filing should include experience through the 25th 
of the month in which the filing is due.   One filing should be submitted for each insurer group.  
It is not necessary to file for each individual company.    

 
These data are collected pursuant to 374.190 RSMo, and will be maintained as confidential 

to the extent permitted by law.  However, aggregate data across all insurers will be released to the 
public.   

 
 

 

        Sincerely,  

         
 

        Brent Kabler 

        Manager 

        Statistics Section 

 

 


